
CURRENT GREEN SHIELD CRITERIA FOR OUT OF PROVINCE COVERAGE


Emergency travel coverage is designed for sudden and unforeseen medical emergencies that could not 
have been reasonably anticipated based upon the patient’s prior medical condition while travelling away 
from their home province. It is the expectation that every traveler be stable at the time they leave for their 
trip.  


When deciding whether or not travelling is appropriate based on your health, here are some ‘rule of 
thumb’ questions to determine ‘stability’:  


During the 90 days immediately preceding your departure:


•           (If you have a medical condition) You have been consistently using the same medications at the 
same dosages to control your condition. If your dosage has changed, it must be part of your regular 
treatment or because your condition improved. All medications must be prescribed by a legally 
qualified medical professional.


•           (If you have a medical condition) You haven’t needed additional treatment for a recurrence or 
complications related to your condition.


•           You haven’t been diagnosed with, or had tests or a medical consultation for, a new medical condition 
for which you haven’t had any treatment.


•           You don’t have any future appointments scheduled for non-routine examinations, tests, or 
investigations (including results) for an undiagnosed medical condition.


•           You are not scheduled for any exploratory surgical procedures for an undiagnosed medical condition 
or surgical procedures for a diagnosed medical condition.


If the member has to seek medical attention while away, they are encouraged to contact GSC Travel 
Assistance immediately (if medically able) and the travel assistance team will be able to direct them to the 
closest appropriate facility that meets their medical needs. Once the emergency is over, if the member is 
recommended to return home upon discharge and decides instead to stay on for the rest of their vacation, 
no further medical care will be paid due to any recurring issues. 

It is always best for the member to call GSC Travel Assistance ahead of time to discuss any concerns 
prior to travel.
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